American Township Trustees

	October 26, 2020

The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of October 12, 2020.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the payment of the warrants.  Roll call, all yes.

Road Superintendent Holmes reported concern of flooding issues on Baxter/Oak Streets for several years. He took bids for the project with a low bid from Cornerstone Basement Solutions of $27,143.00. After discussion amongst trustees, they agreed on the repairs.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to have Cornerstone Basement Solutions do the work at $27,143.00. Roll call, all yes. 

Chief Redick reported that Neely Rd. could not have the speed limit changed by the Township; ODOT is the only authority to be able to make the change.

Code Enforcement Brickner reported that the proposed Property Maintenance Code changes were given to Trustees and they are invited to Nov. 4th meeting of the Zoning Board where it will be discussed.

Trustee Basinger stated he was asked by the other trustees and will accept to be the lead negotiator in the fall union negotiations with American Township. He also requested a return to having zoom meeting for the township due to the rise in Covid-19 cases. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandermark to return to Zoom for monthly township meetings. Roll call, all yes. 

Trustee Mohler presented a letter from North Central Ohio Solid Waste District requesting Trustees pass an American Township Resolution # 10-262020 supporting their proposed abolish/repeal of current structure in fagot of a contract fee structure instead. 

Motin by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Basinger to support NCOSWD request through Resolution #10-262020. Roll call, all yes. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,


Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Lynn Mohler, Chairman

